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College of Education 
Faculty Assembly Meeting 
Friday, September 25, 2009 

1:00-3:00 
Boca COE 313, Davie LA 139, 

Jupiter EC 202C, Port St. Lucie MP 114 
 

Approved Minutes 
 
WELCOME 
President Warde called the meeting to order at 1:06 p.m.  
 
ATTENDANCE: Please advise Marinacc@fau.edu  if you attended and your name does not 
appear below. 
 
CCEI- Nancy Brown, Carlos Diaz, Dilys Schoorman, Noorchaya Yahya, Hani Zainuddin, Robb 
Kvasnak 
CE- Greg Brigman, Paul Peluso, Irene Johnson 
CSD- Connie Keintz, Deena Wener, Carol Hess, Ali Danesh 
Dean’s Office- Valerie Bristor, Donald Torok, Eliah Watlington,  
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2009-2010

These losses have resulted in lay-offs. Some centers supported by E & G funds have been 
closed such as the 
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Faculty Efforts and Incentives 
Faculty efforts can be seen in all-time record high enrollments. 
We need to explore “what-if scenarios” to protect access, credit hour production, and faculty 
scholarship. 
Dr. Michael Moriarty is exploring research incentive packages for faculty research. These 
incentives would allow faculty to choose additional salary dollars rather than course reduction. 
We are developing a proposal at the Board of Trustees that will allow for money to be set aside 
for Distinguished Performance Awards of $10,000 a year for five years to support individual 
faculty professorships. These will be awarded on the basis of strong achievements in two of the 
three areas (scholarship, teaching, and service). 
Promotion increases for this year have been protected by setting aside $400,000.  
 
Provost Question and Answer 
QUES: Are Distinguished Performance Awards in place? ANS: No, we need to set in place a 
selection process. Once begun, former recipients will be on the selection board. 
QUES: Will this include civic outreach? ANS: Yes, however we need to define outreach. 
QUES: What is the state of the visioning process? ANS: Dr. Susan Clemmons is involved in 
visioning, but not for budget reduction purposes. Visioning is not about cutting, it is about 
looking at ourselves and how we can demonstrate to the public that we have taken a look at 
ourselves.  
QUES: Is Dr. Clemons recommending drastic reductions in faculty?  ANS: Provost Pritchett 
doesn’t know a thing about Dr. Clemmons and faculty cuts. Faculty can talk to Dr. Clemmons. 
Anything that is going to happen is going to be determined by the faculty. 
QUES: You said we might need to cut more programs. ANS: We may not have to make any 
more cuts this year but all the indicators aren’t there. 
QUES: How do you work closely and sensitively to the psychological along with the economic 
goals that we are facing? How can we prevent the human side from getting washed away? ANS: 
Everything we will do will be attuned to the human side. But I cannot say that the human side 
won’t be hurt. Already 36 humans were cut with the loss of the Small Business Center.  
QUES: Stanford University emphasizes that they fund for quality not for FTEs. How do we 
know that we are providing higher quality? ANS: The units need to come up with indicators of 
quality. When this university had additional money (12 million) we did not set aside money. 
Funding was not allocated on FTE. COE was given 1.2 million for core teaching. We need to 
identify 3-6 really important areas within the university that will make a name for ourselves (i.e. 
instructors). Mike Moriarity is developing a process for this. 
QUES: When stimulus money goes away what do you see as potential new source of revenue? 
ANS: Tuition will continue to go up. The state is going to continue to tell us what the 
undergraduate tuition will be, on differential expect the full 15% each year.  
QUES: In regard to setting aside reserves, could the state come in and take reserves.  
ANS: They don’t own it…all you have to be ready to do is justify. FSU has been putting away 
money for the last five years and yet they still had to cut the entire department of Anthropology. 
QUES: What changes or restructuring at the branch campuses might occur due to budget 
constraints and new community colleges four-year programs? ANS: The state college system is 
not far enough along to assess what impact the community colleges four-year programs are 
going to have. This won’t be available for the next 4-6 years. Community colleges have been 
experiencing a lot of problems implementing those programs. Restructuring our branch 
campuses was a big discussion at the BOT retreat. Workshops held on some of these issues 
resulted in no decisions at this point in time. However, the business offerings in Port St Lucie 
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and Jupiter were converted to distance education modalities. We are trying to offer attractive 
alternatives. 
 
SPEAKER:  Dr. Valerie Bristor, Dean of College of Education  
 
Strategic Planning 
Dr. Susan Clemmons came to COE during the summer for a very casual talk with the chairs and 
associate deans. The executive committee meetings will have a strategic planning topic thread. 
Change will come from within units, what do we want to be; what is our vision?   
 
IRB Procedures 
IRB investigators do not need to seek approval from both Dr. Bristor and Dr. Torok. The reason 
for both names being on IRB is that if either Dr. Bristor or Dr. Torok is away, the other can 
sign.  
 
Budget Decisions 
Everything depends on whether the state asks for additional money back. If, in December, we 
find out that we can do some searches, the following is our tentative process: At the chair 
meeting, on October 20, chairs are going to present goals, missions, and positions for their 
department. After presentations, the chairs will go back and talk to their department faculty and 
share what they have heard. On October 23, chairs will come back and deliberate and discuss 
further. Then the chairs will think about what needs they see from their own and other 
departments and decide what the priority order should be. Finally, they will submit a priority list 
(excluding their own department) to Dr. Bristor. She will talk to the associate deans and Dr. 
Robeson. Then, at the November 6 faculty assembly meeting, Dr. Bristor will report on the 
process and share what happened. This will be faculty’s opportunity to give feedback.  
 
Dean Bristor Question and Answer 
QUES:  Who makes the final decision? Will the November 6th FA meeting give an indication of 
where the college is going?  ANS: At the October chair meeting every department chair will 
give a one-page presentation of their departmental needs. Don’t think of T9(of)3( t( )45(sh93p(e)-d0 Tw -13.415 -1.15 Td
[(R)2(obe)-1(e)1(ry)2((ul)-2dee)]a)-1(ge)-1( pr)-2(e)-1(s9w 0 t)2(i)-3ce)-1(nt)-( )Tjs; 
/P <</MCIeger
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APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The January 30, 2009 and April 17, 2009 Meeting Minutes were 
approved. A motion to approve both sets of amended minutes was made by Dr. Mike Brady, the 
first motion was seconded by Dr. Dilys Schoorman and the second motion was seconded by Dr. 
Paul Peluso.  Both sets of minutes were approved by a majority. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Process for COE Response to Proposed Changes to Promotion and 
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	Strategic Planning

